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PRAISE AS YOUNG CLEANERS HELP TO ENSURE 
SCHOOLS ARE SAFE  
 
Young people are helping to ensure that all schools in Pembrokeshire meet 
the required Covid 19 hygiene safety standards as they re-open their doors 
to pupils.  
 
Some 30 young people aged between 18 and 25 have been employed by 
Pembrokeshire County Council as additional cleaning staff to support 
schools with the extra work necessary to help keep pupils safe when they 
return to education.  
Pembrokeshire Youth Service worked quickly with other PCC teams to 
mobilise the small army of cleaners as soon as the additional cleaning 
support was identified, says Chris Powles, Youth Team Manager. 
 
“Young people have been disproportionately affected in the employment 
market during the pandemic, with the majority of summer employment they 
would have usually taken up in the tourism, leisure, and retail sectors being 
unavailable due to lockdown restrictions,” said Chris.  
“By linking with secondary schools, Pembrokeshire College, the Youth 
Service Outreach and Cam Nesa teams, young people were contacted 
directly to be given the opportunity to apply for cleaning posts in primary, 
secondary and special schools across the county. 
 
“The response was overwhelming. Young people have been keen not only to 
secure employment but to also play their part in supporting communities in 
dealing with the pandemic.”  
One of the new employees, Courtney Cramb, said: “I love that this 
opportunity has been given to students especially during this time as many of 
us are unable to work but still have things like car insurance to pay for!  
 
“I also think it will be a good experience and gives us the opportunity to help 
by giving back to the community whilst earning some money.” 
 
The new employees are currently going through pre-employment checks and 
training to enable them to begin their casual contracts and start earning the 
incomes they thought that they had missed out on. 

 
“This was a fast paced process with the requests for additional cleaning 
support from schools only coming in once they had been able to assess the 
need, whilst planning and risk assessing for their reopening on the 29th 

June,” said Cllr David Simpson, Council Leader.  
 
“We are delighted to have given young people the opportunity to be part of 
the PCC workforce, and it shows the ability of Council departments to work 
together in responding quickly and effectively whilst trying to minimise the 
impact on those who are affected by the pandemic.” 
 


